Our Lady of Mount Carmel Finance Council Minutes

September 19, 2013
The regular finance meeting was called to order at 6:30 with Father Nick leading the council in prayer.

	Attendance:

	Term
	Member
	Sept. 19
	Nov. 7
	
	
	

	2016
	Renea Huinker - Chair
	P
	
	
	
	

	2014
	Dianne Blazek - V Chair
	P
	
	
	
	

	2016
	Joyce Mueterthies - Sec
	P
	
	
	
	

	2015
	Tom Brincks
	P
	
	
	
	

	2017
	Steve Lynch
	P
	
	
	
	

	2015
	Mark Mueterthies
	P
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Election of officers for the financial council was held and those elected by consensus included: Renea Huinker as Chairperson, Dianne Blazek as Vice-Chair, and Joyce Mueterthies as Secretary. The members reviewed the minutes from the May meeting, which were accepted by consensus.

Next, the members reviewed and studied the September financial statement. The donations for our picnic collection are lower than the previous year. After a brief discussion, the financial statement was accepted by consensus.

Old Business: Tom shared that the mud jacking has been completed by the handicap parking area. He is still working with Lauren to seal the cracks. Renae explained that the self-inspection report has been completed with no new areas of concern. The council decided to table repairing the steps and sidewalk by the rectory at this point. The council also discussed the up-keep of the rectory. It was decided to keep the building heated at a minimal temperature to avoid any damage. Tom also reported that he has contacted Grube about the annual roof inspection. Joyce will contact Melvin Kruse to see how he is doing with the bases and window frames, as well as get an estimate of cost.

New Business: Father presented a new chart that outlined the six options from A&J Engineering Company to include sales tax, TAXA, and consultation fee. Father will check to see if we can save some on our TAXA bill since the building is used twenty-four times a year for religious education. The council discussed the various options and which would be the best for our church. After an in-depth discussion of the options and cost, the council decided by consensus to move ahead with Option 1. This option included a system with heating, cooling, hot water and multiple boilers. The members discussed how much of the parish savings we should use for the new system. No one wanted to use more than half of our savings for this project. Then the council discussed when they should present this information to the parishioners. We decided to talk about the plan at the September 22nd mass. We outlined the five points that we wanted to discuss which included:

1. We expect and plan for our church to stay open in the future and that people will want to gather here for worship.

2. We know that heating and cooling are essential as a vital part of our church environment, so we need to replace our ancient equipment.

3. We do have money in savings and we plan to use a part of that to pay for the new heating and cooling system. 

4. We plan to enjoy a more energy efficient system than what has been operating for the past decades. 

5. We celebrate having a heating and cooling system that has worked for almost 50 years. Now we have to work towards the future.

Mark and Joyce volunteered to share some of the points during the presentation and all of the financial council will come up front. Renae will contact A&J Engineering so they can start the bidding process. Finally the members discussed how to contact all of the parishioners for financial donations. Father shared what has been done successfully in other parishes in our cluster, which included sending out letters asking for support. The members will follow-up with contacting the parishioners after receiving the letter.

The meeting ended at 8:35 with prayer. The next meeting will be on November 7th at 6:30 in Protivin.  








Submitted by Joyce

